
GRAND JUNCTION CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP SUMMARY 

February 19, 2014 – Noticed Agenda Attached 

Meeting Convened:  5:00 p.m. in the Administration Conference Room 

Meeting Adjourned:  6:27 p.m. 

Council Members present:  All.  Staff present:  Moore, Shaver, Romero, Moberg, Portner, and 
Tuin. 
   

Agenda Topic 1.  Petition for Urban Renewal Authority (URA) 
 
City Attorney Shaver introduced the topic noting the City was in receipt of a valid petition to 
form an Urban Renewal Authority but before that can be brought forward for a public hearing 
the Staff will need to conduct studies as to the conditions in the City that would possibly meet 
the criteria for a URA. 
 
It was clarified that the URA boundaries would be co-terminus with the City limits even though 
it was the North Avenue Owners Association (NAOA), specifically Poppy Woody and Corey 
Snider, that circulated the petition.  Expense will be realized when, after the formation of the 
URA, project plans are brought forward.  Plans can be implemented incrementally and since the 
funding is accumulated over time, that is likely how any plan would be implemented.   
 
There is no set time frame for the public hearing to be scheduled but the City Clerk asked that 
Council schedule a date, which can be rescheduled if need be, so that Staff and she have a 
target date.   
 
City Attorney Shaver advised that there are bills pending in the legislature that could affect a 
URA using Tax Increment Financing (TIF).  However, there are lots of other funding options. 
 
It was the consensus of the City Council to set the hearing for June 4, 2014, to direct Staff to 
prepare a presentation for a workshop prior to the public hearing to include all the options 
available after the legislative session has concluded, and that advertising would be by display 
advertising rather than just a legal notice. 
 
Agenda Topic 2.  Form Districts 
 
Deputy City Manager Moore noted that the public hearing on this Code Amendment is on the 
agenda that evening.  He provided a history of the proposal, how form-based zoning was 
developed during the update to the Zoning and Development Code in 2010, which provided for 
this option at intersections along opportunity corridors (Patterson Road, 29 Road, and 30 
Road).  The proposal before them will allow that type of development at other locations 
besides just at the intersections of those roads.  There has been a request from a developer to 
allow mixed use development “mid-block” along Patterson Road, west of 1st Street. 
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Councilmember Chazen expressed concern that the requirements for form-based zoning were 
too specific and may not work in all cases.  He said he would rather see a range of options 
available to developers. 
 
Deputy City Manager Moore responded that this particular concept could be adopted as 
presented and that Staff could get a group of architects, engineers, and planners to look at 
developing a range of options to bring back to the Council at a later time (his estimate was sixty 
days).  Those options would be presented to the Associated Members for Growth and 
Development (AMGD) group before coming back to Council. 
 
Councilmember Boeschenstein urged caution in developing these corridors and controlling 
access so as not to create another situation as seen along North Avenue. 
 
The public hearing was discussed briefly with it being suggested that the Staff Report could be 
entered into the record and the presentation could be abbreviated. 
    
Agenda Topic 3.  Other Business      
 
Deputy City Manager Moore noted that the approval to apply for the Great Outdoors Colorado 
(GOCO) grant for Las Colonias was on the agenda that evening as the deadline for the grant 
submittal is March 5.  However, he assured the City Council the grant will not be submitted 
until after the discussion at Executive Session on February 24.  He distributed letters from the 
Grand Junction Lion’s Club and Parks and Recreation Director Schoeber’s response (see 
attached).  It was noted that GOCO will require a specifically worded letter from the Lion’s Club 
to be included with the grant application. 
  
Agenda Topic 4.  Board Reports 
 
Councilmember Norris reported that the Pear Park Fire Committee met and new maps were 
distributed.  She noted that progress has been slow but they will know more at the next 
meeting. 
 
Councilmember Chazen advised that the Downtown Development Authority Board discussed 
the proposed panhandling ordinance and noted that Director Weiss will be bringing to them 
plans for business development. 
 
Councilmember Traylor Smith announced that the Housing Authority is having their annual 
meeting on Monday and all of the Council is invited.  Staff will get the event on Council’s 
calendar. 
 
Councilmember Boeschenstein said he went to the Riverview Technology Corporation meeting 
at 7:00 a.m. at the Incubator.  That area is a business park and to that end has completed a 
number of upgrades including the availability of broadband.  Councilmember Boeschenstein 
also talked about the State Historical Conference he attended in Denver where both the 
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Aspinall Federal Building and Handy Chapel were recognized.  He also mentioned he went to an 
Avalon Theatre Project meeting.  
 
Councilmember McArthur noted that the 521 Drainage Authority (521) did not meet but he is 
researching Grand Valley Drainage District’s (GVDD) assertion about not being compensated for 
accepting urban flows when indeed they do receive the mill levy from those properties.  In the 
case of the City taking over Wilsea Drain, he questioned the GVDD still receiving the mill levy for 
properties served by that drainage.  Meanwhile, the 521 is drafting a business plan which will 
include looking at funding sources. 
 
Councilmember Norris advised as representative on the Grand Valley Regional Transportation 
Committee, she wants the manager of Grand Valley Transit, Todd Hallenbeck, to present a plan 
for reducing the local government match for funding. 
 
Council President Susuras reported that the Airport Authority attorney is researching whether 
the Airport can rent a hangar to the City for storage of their large emergency vehicles.  He also 
would like an opportunity to update the rest of the Council on the Airport situation in Executive 
Session.  City Attorney Shaver said that can be added to the Executive Session scheduled for 
Monday, February 24, 2014.  Council President Susuras noted that the Airport Authority Board 
has formed two committees, one of which will begin a search for a new Director. 
 
With that addition to the Executive Session, City Clerk Tuin was directed to reschedule the Arts 
Commission interviews scheduled for the evening of Monday, February 24, 2014. 
 
There was no further business and the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

To become the most livable community west of the Rockies by 2025 
 
 

11..  DDiissccuussssiioonn  ooff  PPeettiittiioonn  ttoo  FFoorrmm  aann  UUrrbbaann  RReenneewwaall  AAuutthhoorriittyy::    The City Clerk 
 received a petition to form an Urban Renewal Authority (URA).  There are 
 sufficient signatures of registered voters on the petition and the City Clerk has 
 found it to be sufficient.  Therefore the matter will come forward to the City 
 Council for consideration and a briefing by the staff on the next steps.     

.                              Attachment 

  

22..      DDiissccuussssiioonn  oonn  AAmmeennddiinngg  tthhee  GGrraanndd  JJuunnccttiioonn  MMuunniicciippaall  CCooddee  AAddooppttiinngg  

  CChhaannggeess  ttoo  FFoorrmm  DDiissttrriiccttss  wwiitthhiinn  tthhee  CCiittyy:: The proposed ordinance amends 
 Section 21.03.090, Form Districts, eliminating barriers and cleaning up language 
 for the development of mixed use projects in Mixed Use Opportunity Corridors. 

                        AAttttaacchhmmeenntt  

  

33..      BBooaarrdd  RReeppoorrttss 

  

44..    OOtthheerr  BBuussiinneessss  
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